[DATE] 

[Client’s  Name]

[Address]

[City, State/Province Zip/Postal Code]

RE:
Appeal of _____________________


Appeal of ____________ County File No. _____________

Dear [Client]:

I’m very sorry to have to inform you that on ___________________, the North Carolina Court of Appeals found no error in your trial and affirmed the trial court’s decision.  I am enclosing a copy of the Court’s written opinion.  I have carefully reviewed this opinion and believe that there are issues that the Court of Appeals decided wrongly that can be properly presented to the Supreme Court of North Carolina in a Petition for Discretionary Review (also known as a “PDR”).  The Supreme Court of North Carolina is a higher court than the North Carolina Court of Appeals and can overrule the decision of the Court of Appeals.  Filing a PDR is the way to try to get the Supreme Court to consider whether the Court of Appeals made the wrong decision.  I am prepared to file a PDR for you and to represent you in the Supreme Court of North Carolina if it decides to review the case.

If I file a PDR in your case, the Supreme Court of North Carolina will decide whether or not to review your case.  If it decides to review your case, I would then file a new brief, the other parties would file a new brief, and the case would then be argued before the Supreme Court.  The Court would later file a written decision deciding whether or not you get relief.  If it decides not to review your case at all, then the Court of Appeals' decision stands, meaning you would not get any relief from the trial court’s decision.
You should know that if I file the PDR and the Supreme Court decides not to review your case, the time I spend writing and filing the PDR would be added to the amount you would owe the state for having a court-appointed lawyer (but I am limited to ten hours for this work).  If the Supreme Court decides to review your case and then agrees with the Court of Appeals that you are not entitled to relief, the time I spend representing you in the Supreme Court would be added to the amount you already owe.  This could be several thousand more dollars.  If we win in the Supreme Court, however, you would not owe anything for any of the time I spent representing you in the Court of Appeals or the Supreme Court. 

The PDR must be filed by _________________________.  It is important that you contact me right away to let me know whether you want me to file it.  I cannot file the PDR unless you tell me you want me to do so.  I am enclosing a short form for you to use to let me know whether you want me to seek review in the Supreme Court.  If you would like me to seek review in the Supreme Court, check the “yes” box; if you do not want me to seek further review, check the “no” box.  Please return the form to me either way in the envelope I have enclosed.

I think that it is possible that we could win in the Supreme Court, and my recommendation is that you let me file the PDR.  Please let me know if you have questions, but we need to act quickly or we may miss the deadline to file the PDR.







Yours truly,







Appellate Attorney
Enclosures

